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A BIG Back to Steiglitz  
Lindy Allinson 

What a day we had! As someone said “it was as if we’d 

put in a request for perfect weather, and it had been 

granted”.  The sun shone, though not too much, and the 

wind was nothing more than an occasional refreshing 

breeze.  Perfect! 

Such ideal weather guaranteed a huge turnout on the day. 

The usually quiet streets of Steiglitz were lined with 

hundreds of cars & motorbikes, families strolled, chatted 

or sat listening to various musicians, and the air was filled 

Locals Speak Up on PTO 
Review 
 

Ten locals and several officers from Golden Plains Shire 

and their consultants attended a consultation meeting in 

Meredith last month to gather input into the Shire’s review 

of its Paths and Trails and Open Spaces Strategies. 

Among the issues discussed were 

 Surface alternatives - gravel, asphalt and concrete 

 Need for access for people, disabilities/aged 

 Entrances to paths need attention 
 

Officers were questioned about the recently constructed 

concrete footpath on the west side of 

Wallace Street, which appears to have 

happened without any community 

consultation or as part of any larger 

strategy. 
 

The meeting offered suggestions for a 

staged walking/fitness track around 

Meredith 
 

 Commencing at Meredith hall (good car 

parking) 

 Tracks through Pioneer Park 

 Creation of a 9 station fitness track in a 

cleared area of Pioneer Park 

 Path continuing through back of 

recreation reserve and Council Depot, 

across highway, linking with walking 

tracks in Police Paddock, continuing 

along creek way of the Ibis and 

Middleton Walk (some private land at 

present), along creek, past school and 

continuing to Creamery Road, across Highway to 

McLeod Street and to Hall. 
 

The Police Paddock is seen as an important project for 

Meredith and its re-development is a long term project. 

Because of this, the walking track in the first instance may 

be located along Wallace Street to McLeod Street, and not 

crossing over to the Police Paddock. 
 

Locals at the meeting also pointed to the need for a 

footpath along the east side of Wallace Street from Champ 

Street to school 
(From information supplied by Di Ritchie) 

 

This is only one of several meetings being undertaken in the 

strategy review before consultants make their recommendations 

to the Shire. If you would like to provide input in to the process, 

contact Shire officer Paul Owen on 5220 7220.  

Cont. on page 29 

Christine McKenzie excitedly welcoming all to her stall 
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Emergency Phone 
     Numbers 

 

Police, Ambulance, Fire    

(from mobile phone) 

Meredith Police Station  

Power Failure       

Nurse-On-Call   

Mental Health Advice 

Poisons Information        

Barwon Water     

SES Emergency -  flood 

& storm help:  

24 Hour Helpline    

24 Hour Drug &  

Alcohol Counselling  

Kids Help Line  

 24hr 5-18yo    

Golden Plains Shire   

 A.H. emergencies 

 Ranger  

 

Bannockburn Vet   

Injured Wildlife 

000 

000 or 112 

5286 1222 

132 412 

1300 606024 

1300 280 737 

13 11 26 

1300 656 007 

 

132 500 

1800 629 572 

 

1800 888 236 

 

1800 551 800    

1300 363 036 

0408 508 635 

5220 7111 or 

0409 830 223  

5281 1221 
13000 wildlife    

Geelong Regional Library Van 
At the Meredith Community Centre  
1-3pm  2nd, 16th, 30th Nov. 14th Dec 

www.geelonglibraries.vic.gov.au   

Maternal & Child Health Nurse 
Call  5220 7230 (Bann’ Family Services) 

To make an appointment at  the Meredith 

Community Centre  

 15th, 29th Nov:   13th Dec:   (10, 24 Jan) 

Senior Citizens  
Meet at the Meredith Memorial Hall 
Ph.  Jim  52868 232   

 5th, 20th Nov.   10th Dec. 

New members are always welcome 

Community Contacts 
 

Community Centre-Joan     5286 1348 

Primary School-Doug      5286 1313 

Kindergarten-Jodie & Sharlene    5286 1227 

Police Station- Greg       5286 1222 

Red Cross– Mel   5286 1558 

CWA-Joan   5286 1559 

Tennis Club-Julie  5286 1211   

Jnr Footy Club-Jaron Munday    0430 587674    

M’bool Valley Masters- Chris 0417370681 

Recreation Reserve- Gordon     0429841399  
Memorial Hall-Lynn   5286 1566 

Hall Bookings-Sandra 5286 1545  

Golf Club- Denis                              5341 5748 

Senior Citizens-Jim  5286 8232  

Cemetery Trust-Dawn   5286 1274  

Motor Cycle Club- Mark  0437 009250  

Angling Club- Ian  5341 3229 

Advanced  Meredith-Di                  5286 1291 

CFA- Robert Cooke                        5286 1346 

Let us know if you want your Community  

number added or changed, or you know of one 

that should. 

Justices of the Peace 
Mr R Cooke Meredith     52 861 346 

Mr H Woerner Meredith     52 861 402 

Mrs S W Dynon Steiglitz    52 819 223      

Mr G Leslie Bannockburn     52 811 854 

Mr P Ryan  Elaine      0409 861 296 

ELAINE NEWS & EVENTS 
 

Elaine CFA  Scrap metal collection as 

a fundraiser Ph  David   0418993239 

Junior Fire Brigade Training fortnightly 

on  Mon’s 5.30 pm. Ph Sam 0417533 516 
 

Elaine Mechanics Hall Committee - 

Jayne 53415596 

Hall for Hire Heating and Cooling  
 

Elaine Recreation Reserve 

Committee  Try out the tennis courts, 

bring your own racquet. 

Room with facilities for Hire    Ideal 

for meetings  Contact Ron  53415703 

Elaine Tennis Club   

Contact Shane 0448 291 074 

Elaine Cricket Club  

Murray Arnel 0428264103 

U14 Elaine/Meredith cricket  

  Rod Armstrong  0400 078 752 

Community             

Next  DEADLINE  
Thur. 29th November 2012 
 

Earlier submissions appreciated & 
necessary when our input is required. 

 

  Anakie Cubs and Scouts 
Cubs: Meet School Term times Wed.  

6.30 -8pm    Amanda 03 5281 9497 

Scouts: Meet School Term times Tue. 

7.00 – 9pm    Bruce 03 5284 1257 

Staughton Vale Hall, Staughton Vale. 

“America is the only country that went from barbarism 
to decadence without civilization in between.” 
     Oscar Wilde 

any NEWS or VIEWS? 
 

news@meredithnews.com.au 

 

Meredith and  

District News  
The Meredith and District News is 

published by a volunteer  

sub-committee of the Meredith  

Community Centre comprising: Jim 

Elvey, Dawn Macdonald , David Jones 

and Trudy Mitchell. 

NEWS & VIEWS 

Subject to the conditions outlined  

below, contributions accompanied by 

the contributor’s name (which will also 

be published) and contact details, are 

most welcome. Please email to 

news@meredithnews.com.au or  

deliver to the Meredith Corner Shop.   

DATES AND DEADLINES  

The Newsletter is distributed on the 

first Thursday of each month (except 

January). All advertisements and  

submissions must be lodged by the 

last Thursday of the preceding 

month, but earlier is really  

appreciated. 

ADVERTISING  

Advertising in the M&D Newsletter is 

a great way to let district residents 

know about your business. Contact us 

for full details and lodgement forms. 

Rates are as follows: 

Business Card $14.00  

Quarter page        $25.00 

Half page                 $40.00  

Full page        $80.00* 

*$20 loading for preferred position 

Classifieds  FREE** 

**For small, personal notices from 

residents. Otherwise $7.50 or $5.00 if 

paid on lodgement.  

Community Groups can have a 1/4 

page ad for free or a $25.00 discount 

on larger ads. (conditions apply)   

SUBSCRIPTIONS 

If you are outside our delivery area you 

can subscribe for only $10.00 p.a.  

(11 issues) and get the Meredith and   

District News posted to you anywhere 

in Australia. 

CONTACT US 

Post: Post Office, Meredith, 3333 

Email: news@meredithnews.com.au 

Ph: (BH ONLY please) Jim 5286 1273 

or Dawn 5286 1274. 

WEB 

You can check back copies and lodge 

comments at meredith-

news.com.au  
DISCLAIMER 

The opinions expressed by  

contributors are not necessarily those 

of the publishers. The publishers may 

edit or reject contributions and accept 

no responsibility for errors or  

omissions.  

NOTE NEW ADRESS 
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Meredith Music Festival 
Kristie Walker 

Dear Resident, 

 CHANGES TO LOCAL TRAFFIC CONDITIONS 

I am writing to notify you about the traffic management 

plan for Meredith Music Festival scheduled to occur on 

Friday 7 December – Sunday 9 December, 2012. 
 

●  The Meredith Music Festival traffic management plan 

has been approved by VICROADS.  The summary of 

the plan is outlined here. 

●  School buses will undertake their normal route. 

●  We will implement one-way traffic on Mount Mercer 

Road from Bamganie Road to Cameron’s Road from 

4am on Friday 7 December to approximately 7pm. 

Traffic within the one-way zone travelling to 

Meredith will be diverted down Cameron’s Road. 

●  We will implement a speed reduction to 40klm per 

hour on Thursday 6 December – Friday 7 December 

on Mount Mercer Road near Bamganie Road and on 

Mount Mercer Road immediately South and North of 

the festival site. 

●  We will implement a speed reduction to 40klm per 

hour from approximately 7pm on Friday 7 December 

to 7pm on Sunday 9 December on Mount Mercer 

Road near Bamganie Road and on Mount Mercer 

Road immediately South and North of the festival site. 

●  We have assigned traffic controllers to the corner of 

Midland Highway and Mount Mercer Road on 

Sunday 9 December to assist vehicles turning left or 

right onto Midland Highway from Mount Mercer 

Road. 

●  We will install a no-parking zone along Mount 

Mercer Road and some surrounding roads. 
 

If you have any comments or ideas about any matter 

related to the Festival please contact me on 0417 593 876 

or on 0430 091 120 (operational 24 hours over the festival 

weekend should you need to contact us). 
 

Once again, thank you for your support. 

 Kristie Walker 

On behalf of the Meredith Music Festival Team 

www.mmf.com.au 

Meredith Music Festival 
Meredith Music Festival will be held at the Meredith 

Supernatural Amphitheatre on Friday 7 December – 

Sunday 9 December, 2012. A quantity of tickets set aside 

for locals will be sold at the Meredith Corner Store in 

November. Everything you need to know is at 

www.mmf.com.au. 

November Landcare Meeting 
 June Cameron 

The next meeting of the Bamganie/Meredith 

Landcare Group will be held at 8pm on Tuesday 20th. 

November  at the Meredith Community Centre. 

Thanks 
Mary Nolan 

John, Chris and I, on behalf of the Nolan clan, want to say 

a special thank you to the Meredith Kindergarten ladies 

who provided and served food for us in the Buninyong 

Hall after the Nolan Cemetery walk on 14 Oct.  

Many people commented not only on the quality of almost 

totally homemade hot savouries, sandwiches and slices, 

but also on the ladies hospitality in offering the food so 

graciously and constantly throughout the afternoon. And, 

as our acceptances rose in the days leading up to the 

Sunday, I was very appreciative of Stefanie Parkinson’s 

flexibility.  

Thanks so much to you all – you helped 
make our day! 

 

Ballark & District Gun Club 
 

Xmas shoot: Sunday 25th November 2012 

Prizes, Food & Refreshment. 
Location: "BALLARK" Ballan-Meredith Rd 

Nominations from 10.30am 

Event start 11.00am 
Enquiries: Marc Canavan 0432 237 389 

                 Brian Smith 0428 608 238 
 

Come along and support our district & club. 

Year 12 - We Wish You Well. 
 

As this issue hits the streets, a number of young residents 

are sitting VCE exams. It is interesting to note that twelve 

years ago, most of this group started their schooling and 

many would have been part of the 25 new “preppies”, one 

of the largest groups to enrol at the Meredith Primary 

School.  
 

We wish you all well at this testing time and, more impor-

tantly, in the pursuit of your chosen careers. 

FoBR Celebrates 30 years 

 
If you have been involved with the Friends of 
Brisbane Ranges -  or wish to be - we invite you 
to share this special event with us. We would 
love to see our local friends.   
 
We are going back to where it all started at 
Steiglitz on Saturday 10 November from 
3.30pm.  Full details on our website and in the 
latest newsletter http://home.vicnet.net.au/
~fobr/   Please contact us to RSVP and if you 
have any queries   -  friends_br@yahoo.com.au 
 or call 0418 125 836.  

http://www.mmf.com.au
http://www.mmf.com.au
http://home.vicnet.net.au/~fobr/
http://home.vicnet.net.au/~fobr/
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Church News 
Meredith  

Community Centre, Inc. 
      4 Russell Street Meredith 3333 

          PH 5286 1348      Fax 52861 563     
             “Working for our community” 

ANGLICAN  

PARISH OF INVERLEIGH BANNOCKBURN MEREDITH 

Weekly services, baptisms, weddings, funerals, pastoral care.  Rev 

Elizabeth Bufton, Vicarage: 52651284; 

Church Office 52812553; Mob. 0437524864. 

Service times:    Meredith  

11.00am 2nd Sunday at Uniting Church, Holy Communion 

11.00am 4th Sunday Anglican Church  Holy Communion 

Bannockburn  

10.30am 1st, 3rd Sundays Holy Communion  

10.30am 3rd Sunday  Family Service 

6.00pm 4th Sunday  Prayer & Praise 

Inverleigh 

8.45am 1st, 2nd, 3rd Sundays  Holy Communion  

10.00am 4th Sunday   Morning Prayer 

11.00am  5th Sunday    Holy Communion 

Parish Office, Byron St. Bannockburn.  Open Wed; call in for cuppa & 

chat.    Enquiries, Parish Secretary, Fay McFarlane; Office 52812553, 

Home, 52861283; Mob 0407502794. 

MORRISONS ANGLICAN CHURCH 

Contact: 5368 1342. 9am every 2nd & 4th Sunday and a combined 

service at one of our three churches on the 5th Sunday in the month. 

UNITING CHURCH  Monthly Service Times:   2nd Sunday Meredith  

11am Uniting Church; 4th Sunday, Meredith 11am Church of The 

Epiphany  1st and 3rd Sundays  9.45 am   Buninyong Uniting 

Church Enquiries Doug McFarlane 52861283 or Jean  52817479 

SERBIAN ORTHODOX CHURCH: Fr. Theodore—Ph. 5341 5568 

Holy Liturgy 10am every Sun, Sat & Major Feast Days. 

CATHOLIC ARCHDIOCESE OF AUSTRALIA. St. Marys House 

of Prayer Elaine Solemn mass Sundays 10.00am. Rosary and Vespers 

Saturday 5.00pm. Confessions by appointment Fr. James Ph. 5341 5544 

ST. JOSEPH’S CATHOLIC PARISH 

MEREDITH & ANAKIE CATHOLIC  CHURCHES 

Baptisms, weddings, funerals, pastoral care. Father Herman  52861230 

St. Joseph's Catholic Parish Meredith 

Bannockburn - Mass every Sunday @ 9 a.m. 

Winchelsea - Mass every Saturday @ 6 p.m. 

Anakie Mass @ 11 a.m. Sunday 11th/ 18th 

Meredith Mass @ 11 a.m. Sunday 4th/25th 

Meredith Playgroup          

Come & visit us every Thursday @  

Meredith  Community Centre from  

10am until 12 noon. 

Mums, Dads, Grandparents & Carers all welcome. 

$2 per family a week.   Play,  craft, organized 

For more info all Jo   0418 125 250                                 

 

 

.Meredith Community Centre 
Is offering  

 

 

 

Food Handling 
   Saturday 10th November  

9-4.30pm     $95  
 

Intro to Catering  
Thursday  November 1st-29th 

     10-2pm         $150 

 CPR & OR 

First Aid Level 2 

Anaphylaxis 
Saturday November 17th 

CPR–  9-12pm  $65 

FIRST AID +CPR– 9-3pm  $115 

ANAPHYLAXIS-  3-5pm  $50 
 

Bookings are essential  Places are limited  
 

ph 52 861 348  

To book in or find out more details   

mch@netconnect.com.au  

 www.meredithcc.com.au 

Linton Town-Wide Garage Sale 
 

SUNDAY 18TH NOVEMBER 

 

8 A.M. – 4 P.M. 

If you wish to participate as a seller please phone 

as soon as possible (sites available at the school)  

 

Enqs:  Jenny Stuart 0427447416 or 53447416 

Congratulations Jo on your birthday …… 

Best wishes from all the childcare children  

A Start 
As we went to press, the site for the Meredith Visitors’ 

Centre was fenced and work commenced on site prepara-

tions. We understand a “sod-turning” ceremony was con-

ducted, signalling the beginning of the project. More news 

soon. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Photo omitted from Online Version 
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Christmas Sheep 
Marg Cooper 
 

Christmas is fast approaching and the sheep are getting 

ready to brighten up the town. 

Please round up your sheep, give them a touch up of paint 

and prepare them for the Christmas display. 

We would like them displayed in the Meredith town, pref-

erably up off the ground on fences so they can be seen by 

travellers. 

There will be only a few new sheep available this year but 

you may be able to copy and cut out some more yourself, 

using the sheep shape. 

Imagine if all the sheep that have been given out over the 

last 10 years were displayed this Christmas. 

It would be awesome! They would put Meredith on the 

map! 

Middleton Walk 
Advance Meredith 
 

On Saturday 24th November at 4 pm a plaque will be 

unveiled at the Steiglitz Rd Entrance of the Middleton 

Walk. 

The Middleton Walk which incorporates The Way of the 

Ibis is named after Ken Middleton who was the Shire 

Engineer of the Bannockburn Shire from 1964 until 1994, 

at which time most of the Shire was amalgamated with 

much of the Leigh and Grenville Shires to form the 

Golden Plains Shire. Ken was a man of great integrity and 

keen to promote the welfare of all residents of the Shire 

while performing his duties as Shire Engineer.  During his 

time he was responsible for many things which we now 

take for granted.  He was aware that most residents relied 

on private transport and did his best to realign roads and 

redesign bridges in order to make travel to local towns and 

regional centres easier and safer. He was secretary and 

Resident Engineer of the Bannockburn and District Water 

Trust which brought water to Bannockburn, Lethbridge 

and Meredith and the farms in between. 

He was always interested in spaces for recreation for the 

public to use.  Before amalgamation Fyansford was part of 

Bannockburn Shire and The Flume along the Barwon 

River which had supplied the paper mill in Geelong was a 

particular interest of his. It was as a result of his 

endeavours that this was restored and the area alongside 

and above it was revegetated, originally with a 

Community Tree planting event.    (Unfortunately the 

original plaque which was unveiled at the opening has 

been removed, and replaced with one from the City of 

Greater Geelong which makes no mention of 

Bannockburn!) 

The project to turn the old Railway Dam site at Lethbridge 

into a public recreation space was another initiative of his, 

as was enhancing many of the sporting facilities 

throughout the Shire. At Meredith where he had a property 

and which his family still farms, he envisaged the area 

along the Coolebahghurk Creek as a place for a public 

walking track, at that stage the only non road side walking 

track.  He encouraged neighbouring property owners to re-

fence their properties to the correct alignment so as not to 

encroach on the area. He took an active part in clearing the 

space of stones  and  in the preparation and tree planting of 

the area by the then Meredith Youth Group.   During his 

term he ensured that the area was regularly mown. 

Without his foresight the Way of the Ibis could not have 

been established. 

It is exciting that there is to be further development of the 

walking tracks at the Police Paddock and at Pioneer Park 

as Ken greatly assisted in the establishment of the latter. 

Maybe in the future, Middleton Walk can be extended as 

far as Creamery Rd.! 

Members of the Community are invited to the 

unveiling of the plaque and for refreshments following 

at the Meredith Community Centre.  

Police Paddocks Burning Off 
Over the next couple of months there may be some minor, 

supervised burning off carried out at the Police Paddocks. 

It will only be undertaken if safe to do so and in 

accordance with regulations. If you have any queries, 

contact Ballarat Environment Network Executive Office, 

Hedley Thomson, on 0428 027 895 
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  sports 

Elaine U14 Cricket  
Scott Crighton 
 

While the pitch was damp the spirits certainly weren’t, as 

the victory bell rang loud and proud after an historic first 

match win by the inaugural Elaine-Meredith U14 Cricket 

Team. Even more significant it marked a return from the 

wilderness for the Elaine Cricket Club after a twelve year 

absence from the Ballarat Cricket Association. 
 

Elaine Cricket Club Secretary/Treasure Murray Arnel 

spurred the team on with a pre match pep talk and after 

being sent into bat by Wendouree CC Elaine made a 

respectable 5/60 from 21 overs. 
 

But what stood out during their first match was the team 

effort in defending their total; this was evident in the end 

result with Wendouree's final figures being 6/49 off 21 

overs, while some individuals on the team had outstanding 

input into the victory it was the team effort that saw them 

become victors. Well done and we look forward to hearing 

the team ring the bell that hangs from the clubroom roof 

many more times this season.    

Elaine Tennis 
Results Round 1 

Juniors C1/2 Elaine 1-16 lost to Buninyong Green 3-23 

Brady Dunne, Jacob Heard, Kurt Bodnar, Max Kocon  

         C5 Elaine 4-24 defeated Ballan 0-8   

Ash Williams, Natasha Ford, Sam Platt, Molly Dunne 

         C6 Elaine v Ross Creek washed out 

Rams make it Four from Four 
Heath Bush 
 

In a great weekend for the club all four teams saluted with 

victories. In fact, two of the teams had outright wins. 

 1st 11. 

With an outright victory on the cards the first team made 

light work of dismissing North Shore twice under 100 to 

give them maximum 10 points.  An outstanding 

achievement with the bat saw Ty Watts scoring 130, 

including 8 sixes. Ty gave the side a great opportunity of 

declaring early scoring in great time.  With the ball the 

coach was a clear standout taking 6/31 in the first innings 

then following on his great efforts with taking 4/21 in the 

second innings. 

The first team travel to Winch for its  biggest test for the 

season as Winch knocked off last year’s premiers in easy 

fashion on Saturday. 

 2nd 11. Green 

With the seconds team being sent into bat on a slow 

wicket it was a fair effort to end up with a score of 172. 

Solid contributions from Terry Hart, Danny McMahon, 

Dale Peters and Chris Hart all scoring in the 20's. 

It took nearly all the 75 overs to dismiss North Shore on 

Saturday with the clear Man of the Match performance 

with the ball seeing the return of Mooch (Michael 

Hammond) taking 6/59 off 25 overs.  Batting overs and 

taking catches a must for this weeks game against Winch 

at Home. 

 2nd 11 Gold 

A fair dinkum bowl off saw the seconds win outright but 

not without some slight concerns.  Pumba's (Brendon 

Rayner) boys wrapped up a result last week after being 

bowled out themselves for 72.  The 

boys soon got remediation as they tore 

through Bannockburn dismissing them 

for 52 in their first innings to claim 6 

points last week.  Almost identical to 

last Saturday saw the guys skittled for 

just 65. As like last week the boys hit 

back to roll Bannockburn for 53 to grab 

the 10 points.  Clearly it seems if the 

boys can get a half decent score on the 

board they may be able to defend it 

with the ball. 

 3rd 11 

After 2 washouts so far. Beggsy (Mark 

Beggs) and the guys were keen to get 

some cricket in.  Little River set a total 

of 122 off their 40 overs.  Jack Beggs 

Congratulations to the  Elaine Cricket Club on their first match played at 

Elaine in 12  years. 

made light work of the total to help the side pass the total 

with six wickets in hand.  

 The 3rds also travel to Winch this Saturday and will need 

to be at the top of their game to make sure the team 

continues on their winning way. 
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Tell us if you have any Community News, 
 

...and we’ll tell the Community! 
 

See info panel on p. 2 for contact details. 

 

SOLD SOLD 
 

Everyone, everywhere----- 

looking for 

REAL ESTATE IN---- 

 

MEREDITH, ELAINE, MORRISONS,  

MT DORAN, MT MERCER,  

SHEOAKS, LETHBRIDGE 
 

comes to 
 

FRANK PARNELL REAL ESTATE 
 

Make sure your property is listed here. 
 

 

 Cnr Staughton & Wallace 

Streets  

Meredith  3333 

Tel: 5286 1415 

Mobile: 0407 508 510  

Meredith & District CERT  
David Mackay 
 

Recently, the Meredith and District Community 

Emergency Response Team (CERT) held its 6th AGM 

at Foxys. President Mary Foster presented her annual 

report and thanked all of our 12 committed active 

volunteers for their dedication in supporting the local 

community as emergency first responders. In addition, 

there are four new recruits waiting to be trained by 

Ambulance Victoria. ‘We encourage members of the 

community to consider joining us in being trained for 

this most worthy cause’, said Mary. The ongoing 

commitment of the committee was also acknowledged. 
 

The group was successful in obtaining a Community 

Volunteers Grant which will provide a new Resusci Anne 

Manikin allowing members to practice their resuscitation 

skills. Mary further acknowledged the support of the local 

community both financially and in providing positive 

feedback on the work of the Group. 
 

In her report, Team Leader Lynn Heard spoke about how 

busy the Group has been over the last year. In total, there 

have been 60 call outs the group has responded to. Lynn 

praised the care and professionalism of our CERT 

volunteers who respond to emergencies at all hours of the 

day and night. Lynn also thanked our wonderful trainers: 

Steve, Lynn and Susy, who visit us once a month 

throughout the year to ensure we are all up to scratch in 

delivering a great service to our local community. 
 

Later this year, members of the CERT group will be 

getting new uniforms. The current green uniforms will be 

replaced with blue ones, similar to AV paramedics, but 

with green insignia. The exciting news is that the Meredith 

CERT is about to establish its new shed for housing its 

vehicle.  
 

It has been agreed by the Education Department that we 

can erect the shed on the eastside of the Community 

Centre. This should be completed by early December and 

will give the CERT a permanent home at long last. 

New members of the committee elected for 2012-13 are: 

PLEASE PLEASE PLEASE:  
 

Could everyone within the town and especially out 

in the more rural parts of our district check that their 

HOUSE NUMBER is VISIBLE FROM THE ROADSIDE. 

If we cannot find you (including AV) we cannot 

potentially save your life. Please check that your 

number is also correct and is large enough to be 

seen. Remove that ivy or hedge blocking your house 

number. 

Also, please remember, if you have called an 

ambulance, if possible, have someone available 

(visible) to direct the ambulance where to go to the 

scene. 

President: David Mackay 

Vice President: Tim Wood Secretary: Rhonda Hughan 

Treasurer: Jo Peters 

Team Leader: Lynn Heard Deputy Team Leader: Martin 

Peters 

Public Officer: Jackie Ferry 

Committee: Cathie Boer, Mary Foster, Christine 

Fairchild, Zena Downie 

2012-2013 CERT committee from left Martin, Rhonda, Zena,   

Cathie, Lynn,  Mary and David. 
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BANNOCKBURN 

 TYRE SERVICE 
Need Tyres???      Maguires 

 

60 Holder Road, Bannockburn   (Business Estate) 
 

Phone: 5281 1666   

Mobile 0429 322 549 Fax 5281 1266 
 

* All brands of Tyres * Steering & Suspension 

  * Brakes      * Batteries 

    * On farm Service       *  Grease & Oil Changes 

       *Wheel alignments           *Mechanical Repairs 

          *Car & Truck Tyre Repair 

WOODY’S 

HAY 
CONTRACTING 

 

MOWING              RAKING 

ROUND BALING 

 

HAY – STRAW 

 

ALSO HAY FOR SALE 

 

TOBY 0407 438 978   

 CHRIS 0432 926 521 

 

GRASS WANTED 
 

FOR HAY PRODUCTION 
 

Large or Small Acreage 
 

Contact Toby on 0407438978  
or Chris on 0432 926521 

Old Skool Street Car 
Show ‘N’ Shine 
Peter Thomson 
 

Saturday the 20th October 2012 saw cars 

from the “Old Skool Street Car Club” in 

Geelong, and many others that had heard 

of this inaugural event, arrive in Meredith and do a fair 

job of filling the paddock in Lawler Street. 

There was a rich variety of cars, including American 

and Australian muscle cars, classic 50’s American 

Chev’s and Fords, early Holdens and a fair smattering 

of hot rods.  The soft ground proved interesting for 

many of the low-slung, high-power cars with one only 

getting about 10 meters before 

grounding out the bottom and 

becoming well and truly stuck. 

Meanwhile, up near the church, 

the club had a bbq going, face-

painting for the kids, a raffle, 

and special occasion t-shirts for 

the day on sale. 
 

Beautiful sunny weather 

probably helped the good turn-

up – and certainly made 

cleaning up the car at the end of 

the day much easier!  The nice 

weather also made for a good 

day for the guy with his paint 

box doing some very steady-

handed pin-striping.  He did a 

particularly nice job on a silver 

Mustang. 
 

Mid to late afternoon, people started 

to drift off after what had been a 

very successful day for an inaugural 

event.  Well done to the Old Skool 

club guys who put in all the effort to 

make it happen.  Hopefully Meredith 

will see this event happen again next 

year. 

 1928 Model A Ford Tourer 

 197?  -  Z28 Camaro 
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     FOR RELIABLE, LOCAL LPG SERVICE DIRECT TO YOUR DOOR 

                                                         ASK 

Elaine General Store 
YOUR LOCAL UNITED GAS DEALER 

         Elaine General Store 
United Gas is pleased to announce that Elaine General Store 

are delivering United Gas to your area. 

Elaine General Store will supply  competitive 45kg, 

            forklift and BBQ gas cylinder refills in a reliable and friendly manner. 
 45kg Domestic and Commercial Cylinder applications 

 Fork lift Cylinders (15kg Aluminium Cylinders) 

 Refills BBQ and Camping Cylinders 

 Bulk Gas Quotations supplied   
         Please contact the team at Elaine General Store 

         To arrange your next United Gas LPG delivery 

Elaine General Store 

Contact Paul Ryan: Ph: 53 415 572  or 0409 861 296 

SUPPORT YOUR LOCAL 

STORE 
 

OPEN 7 DAYS 
 

CALL US NOW FOR A  

COMPETITIVE GAS PRICE 

Kindy News  
Jodie Trevaskis, Sue Joos, Sharlene Jury   

We’d like to welcome the new families and children who 

have started with us this term in the 3 year old and 4 year 

old groups. Now that Spring is here, the children in both 

groups are enjoying the sunny days and being able to play 

for long periods outside. The children are involved in the 

gardening and planting new seedlings and flowering plants 

such as daisy and lavender. A big thank you to the 

Batesford nursery for the delightful donation of vegetable 

seedlings, now planted!!  We have dug in the worm 

compost and hope the snails and slugs stay away so we 

can see the garden grow. A scarecrow is in the planning 

with Mrs Cooke kindly offering her time and ideas to 

make one with the children over the coming weeks.  
 

The children in the 4 year old group are enjoying many 

visits from Rosemary Gargan with different aged school 

children coming along each week to play, this helps 

greatly with school transitions and is a lovely informal 

way for the children to get to know their prep teacher!  We 

have organised a couple of excursions walking up to 

Meredith Primary school this term to see the classroom 

and familiarize the children with the playground. We also 

have an exciting Incursion happening soon with a visit 

from the ROO KEEPERS from Ballarat bringing in a 

range of Australian animals for us to see, touch and learn 

about.  

 

The 3 year old group are having a PJ dress up day and a 

teddy bear picnic day this term. They have been busy with 

name recognition activities and enjoying role play in the 

“shop” home corner. 
 

For Children’s Week we celebrated with a pirate dress up 

day, we made treasure maps, went on a treasure hunt for 

gold, listened to pirate Pete stories at group time and 

practised talking like a pirate! Ye me hearties had jolly 

good fun. 
 

We have our annual AGM meeting on Thursday 1st 

November at 7pm, to elect new members and hand over to 

the new 2013 committee. 

The Police Paddocks Reserve 
What’s Next? 
 

The Police Paddocks will soon be improved with the 

construction of the first stage of a network of walking 

tracks and the installation of signs and seating. So it’s time 

to review and revise plans to determine immediate and 

longer term priorities. A field visit and meeting for this 

purpose will be held at 10.00 am on Sunday 25th 

November. 
 

All residents are invited to attend or participate by 

submitting suggestions to Ballarat Environment Network 

(0428 027 895) or the local support group (5286 1273) 
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“GLASS”                                    

Glass cut to size 
~Doors, windows, mirrors 

~All glass replacements 

~Tractor cabin windows 

~Made to order leadlight 

~Personalised service 

Ph 5341 5500 
 

200 Midland Hwy Elaine 3334 

Free 

Quotes 

Jude Bolton’s Meredith 
Connection 
 

Jude Bolton, 2012 Swans Premiership player and AFL 300 

gamer, has a Meredith connection. With a little cajoling from 

Marg Cooper, his mum, Rosalie Bolton recalls the time. 

Jude was a toddler when we went to live in Meredith for 

12 months, during his 

father John’s time as 

Principal of the 

Primary School. Our 

family took over the 

school residence, 

which was a lovely 

r a m b l i n g  o l d 

weatherboard house 

with a big open 

fireplace and plenty of 

space for 3 boys. 

Matthew was in Grade 

4 and Dominic was in 

Grade 1 and Jude ran 

Free! After all, how 

many kids have a 

cricket and footy 

ground as their own 

backyard? Jude was 

happy to see his Dad and brothers every day for 

lunch and I remember having to wrestle with a 

screeching toddler to get him back over the wire 

fence when he wanted to play with all the kids 

during recess times. 

He doesn’t remember much about our time at 

Meredith but thinks that it is pretty amazing that he 

had a pet duck called “Duckins” whilst he was there. The 

elderly couple across the road from our house {next to the 

Blythe family} gifted the duck to him. It followed him 

everywhere and swam in his blue wading pool. 

We had a great time in Meredith and the school 

community was warm and friendly. Alvie Wiseman had 

seen lots of Principals at Meredith come and go during her 

time and she was a great support. The boys quickly made 

friends with the local children. 

I remember a horrible time one night when we had to rush 

Jude from Meredith to Ballarat Base Hospital at a furious 

speed. 

He had a “fever fit” after a bad dose of flu. 

We’d tried Helen Anglin’s remedy, a cold bath, but when 

he sank in a sort of coma the panic button was pressed. 

We somehow survived the ordeal that many people in 

small country towns endure living without a hospital 

close by. 

Jude was 12 years old when we moved to East Keilor 

from Ballarat. He was enrolled at St Bernard’s 

College in Essendon. 

In year 12 at the time were 2 future 

footy stars, Matthew Lloyd and 

Scott Lucas and past players were 

Simon and Justin Madden. So the 

school boasted a fine football 

pedigree! 

He played with the Calder 

Cannons for a few years in the 

TAC Cup before being drafted at 

No 8 to the Sydney Swans. 

We have now enjoyed 14 seasons, 

following games in Sydney and 

Melbourne as much as possible. Living at a new place in 

Strathmore gives us quick access to the Airport so we 

never feel too far away from family. Despite living in 

Sydney now for 15 years Jude remains loyal to his country 

roots and his old friends at Ballarat and St Bernards. Many 

of these friends were in the rooms celebrating with him 

after the 2012 Grand Final at the MCG on September 29, 

2012. 

WHEN your son plays football the way her's 
does, with seemingly no regard for his body, 
it's hardly surprising Rosalie Bolton regularly 
rings her boy to give her thoughts on his  
kamikaze style of play. 

(Robert Cowley, Sydney Morning Herald) 
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Open 7 Days 
Monday - Saturday 6am -7pm  

Sunday 8am - 7pm 

52 861 210 
Now cooking in 100% cholesterol free 

Vegetable oil 
  

 Great Coffee 

 Fresh Salad Rolls 

 Fish & Chips 

 Fresh Cakes 

 Hamburgers 

 Newspapers 

 Groceries 

 Cards & Paper 

 Bread & Milk 

 Pies, Sausage Rolls 

 Fishing licences  

 Bus tickets 

 Ice 

 Phone credit  

Phone         

orders      

welcome 

52 861 210 

Phone           

orders       

welcome 

52 861 210 

Post Office Hours 

Monday - Friday  9am - 5pm 

 Xmas Stock now available  

 Redirect or Hold Mail 

 Phone credit 

 Banking 

 Bill Payment 

 All your postage needs 

ALL          

POST      

OFFICE 

Enquiries 

please 

phone         

52 861 243 

ALL          

POST      

OFFICE  

Enquiries 

please    

phone         

52 861 243 
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  0439 712 890 
67 Moreillon Blvd Bannockburn  VIC 3331   PO Box 325 Bannockburn VIC 3331  

tmccredden@struckaccounting.com.au 

Don’t leave potentially costly errors unchecked. 
 

 Tax Planning      Bookkeeping 

 Self Managed Super      BAS & IAS  

 Super Funds      Payroll, PAYG & Super 

Individual Tax returns from just $99 

***After hours and Saturday appointment available*** 

Fantasia  Hair 
Beautiful hair everyday 

Mobile in home service 

 
Specialising in  

Ladies, men and children 

Organic products 

Ph 0402 298 205 
Christine Fairchild 
Qualified hairdresser 

christine@fantasiahair.com.au 

 

COOPELEC  Pty. Ltd. 
ACN 107 044 217 

 

FOR ALL YOUR ELECTRICAL  

REQUIREMENTS 
 

CALL: MURRAY  COOPER 

0417 518 930 

Fax: 03 5341 2352 
P.O. Box 267 

Buninyong, 3357                   Rec: 00582 

mailto:tmccredden@struckaccounting.com.au
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MASSAGE 

THERAPIST 
AAMT Member 

 

Meredith Community Centre 
 Russell St Meredith  

 

Full body 1 hour  $70  

Half Body 30mins. $40  

Head and shoulders  20mins. $30 
 

              By Appointment 

            Wednesday  1pm - 4pm 

            Friday 9am - 12pm 
 

              Phone Janice on 

       53415 586  or  0409 212 499 
 
 

 

Gift Certificates 

Available for  

Birthdays and 

Christmas 

 

 

Livestock & 

General Cartage 
 

also available 

Bulk cartage of grain  

and fertilizer 

 

Truck & Trailer “Tippers” 

Paul Ryan 

Transport 

   Mollie’sMollie’sMollie’sCOLUMN 
 

Trick or Treat 
 

Boo! Halloween is creeping up again. Though it might 

traditionally be the one night of the year I’m most likely 

to encounter some form of supernatural creature, I’m 

much more concerned about encountering the marauding 

children of the neighbourhood, clamouring for lollies in 

a frighteningly similar manner to zombies clamouring 

for brains.  
 

I don’t think ghosts exist, but that doesn’t change the 

fact that I’m a big scaredy cat when it comes to anything 

the least bit spooky. I’m secretly afraid of the dark (well, 

not the dark so much as what might be lurking in it...), 

watch horror movies with a blanket over my head, and 

once, on a midnight tour of the abandoned Aradale 

asylum, refused to open my eyes all the way through one 

particularly terrifying ward, trusting that my trembling 

friends wouldn’t let me crash into any walls. We heard a 

lot of scary stories that night, which got me thinking 

about my own brush with the shadowy supernatural 

world...and my story is terrifyingly true. 
 

The Possessed Birthday Candles came into our lives one 

ordinary March day, and continue to haunt us hilariously 

many birthdays later. It was perhaps my 12th birthday, 

and Mum, who probably had a couple of crying kids 

trailing after her, hastily grabbed the first packet of 

birthday candles she came across at the supermarket. On 

the day of the party, everything seemed perfectly normal. 

The cake was beautiful, the guests sang, I blew out the 

candles...and one by one, they lit themselves again. 

Everyone laughed at my feeble attempt, but I was puzzled. 

I knew the amount of breath required to blow out a 

birthday candle! I tried again, with a little more force this 

time, and the flames disappeared. Triumphant, I looked up 

grinning...and the candles burst back in to flame. I blew 

them out again. Same result. The children laughed, but the 

adults began to look at each other uneasily. What kind of 

trick was this? I was becoming dizzy. People were 

frowning, even backing away. Was my birthday cake 

possessed? Just as I was about to turn blue and topple out 

of my chair, Mum and Dad bravely grabbed the candles 

and dunked them in water, successfully exorcising the 

malevolent spirit. Everyone breathed a sigh of relief, 

except for me, still taking huge grateful gulps of air to 

keep from passing out.  
 

It was then that someone found the candle packet. ‘Fun 

Relighting Candles!’ The drowned candles, looking 

perfectly innocent, were thrown somewhat carelessly into 

the birthday paraphernalia drawer, to 

eventually get mixed up with ordinary, 

non-possessed candles and make every 

future birthday cake just that little bit 

spookier.  
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Welcome to the Music Festivalers 
Marg Cooper 
 

The Rastafarian Sheep has welcomed the festival goers on 

Mt Mercer Road for a few years and this year Michael 

Jackson joined the show. The Rastafarian Sheep has a 

sheep head, with a woollen cloche hat over black dread-

locks, a chicken wire frame, RM Williams denim shirt, 

coloured vest, Diesel striped jeans, gumboots and a pink 

wooden ukulele. Michael Jackson’s head with a smooth, 

pale face started life as a hairdressing dummy and has long 

black locks. The head was placed on a chicken wire frame 

and dressed to become a scarecrow in the vegetable garden 

and fox scarer before being transformed for the Music Fes-

tival into Michael Jackson. He was dressed in red overalls, 

has a cardboard red Christmas hat, gumboots and a fancy 

children’s guitar and next year they would like him to 

wave by putting a spring in his arm. 
 

These life size figures are created by Eileen King and Les-

ley Thomson in their garden about 2 kms before the Music 

Festival and are highly visible to all who travel Mt Mercer 

Road. 

Eileen and Lesley believe that we should make the people 

who are travelling to the festival feel welcome and they 

would like everyone on the road to participate by creating 

musical themed figures or scarecrows. 

They tell that the festival goers get a kick out of looking at 

the figures and that many stop to take photos. Next festival 

 

Get Ready 
For Summer… 

 

Designer Prescription 

Sunglasses  

from $269* 
 

 

 

 

 

Bannockburn        Geelong North 
Ph: 5281 2848        Ph: 5277 1561 
2/7 High Street        125 Separation St 

 

 

 

they plan to also create a gorilla playing drums. Keep your 

eye out for him! They have been offered a gorilla mask 

and they get most of the other items at the Op shop. 

They tell that the possibilities are endless and only limited 

by one’s imagination. 
 

Kristie tells that the Festival Team think it’s great fun and 

look forward to their masterful creations every year. 

 

gym 
brain  

Every brick is equal to the sum of the two 
numbers below it. Fill in the missing numbers.   

Hint: Work from the top down. 

(Answer on page 35) 

 21   

  51 

57  

137 
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Year Prep to 2 Sports Day 
Our years P-2 students attended a great morning on Thursday 18th October at Inverleigh Primary School taking part in a range 

of sports and activities.  It was terrific to see the large number of parents come along and take part in the fun.  Thanks to our 

Year 6 students who assisted with running activities.  On the way back to school, the bus stopped at Shelford Primary School 

for a surprise visit. The number of students in the playground suddenly increased from eleven to over seventy! One Year 5 

Shelford boy was so thrilled and excited to have the opportunity to play a game of cricket with enough batters, bowlers and 

fielders, including teachers and parents who also enjoyed the chance display their talents.  
 

Year 6 Camp 
Our Year 6 students, Mr Cations, Mr Gallagher and Mr Holtz headed off to the Urban Camp on Monday 22nd October for an 

exciting week in Melbourne.  The students visited a range of terrific attractions around Melbourne including the MCG, Old 

Melbourne Gaol, Victoria Market, Eureka Skydeck and the list goes on! They also visited Lygon St, Chinatown and 

Southbank for meals. The days were long but very rewarding. This camp provides a great chance to further develop 

independence and organisational skills before heading off to secondary school and the opportunity to catch up and interact 

with other grade 6 students from schools in the Moorabool Valley Association.   
 

As part of the Grade 6 Graduation fundraising effort, Grade 6’s are collecting aluminium cans.  Mr Holtz and his team, 

crush the cans and deliver them to be recycled in exchange for cash.  If anyone has a collection of cans we would be happy to 

accept them for this worthy fundraiser.  Please leave any cans at the back of the school near the rotunda. 
 

Active After School Care 
Our Term 4 activities have commenced with students in Prep to Year 2 enjoying Multi Sports on Mondays and students in 

Years 3 to 6 participating in basketball coaching on Wednesdays.  The program runs from 3.30 to 4.30pm and is an Aust 

Sport initiative, sponsored by the Commonwealth Government. It provides structured physical activities and sporting 

opportunities for school aged children.  Meredith Primary School is very fortunate to have many experienced and trained staff 

to run this program as well as the funding to invite specialised coaches to run activities that encourage children to be more 

active and involved.  We have approximately 50 students enjoying this program every week.  
 

Ukulele Classes 
Grade 1/2C have been learning the ukulele in music.  The school has purchased a set of ukuleles and with the help of Kath 

Mitilineos the group is really coming along.  We look forward to hearing more from them in the near future.   
 

The Ballarat Show is coming up and starts on 9th November (pupil-free day).  The children are making posters to display at 

the show as well as preparing exhibits in various art and craft sections.   There are show programs at the office in case other 

members of the school community would like to enter a piece of their own handiwork – there really is a category for 

everyone.  Make sure you look out for our children’s displays if you attend the show. 
 

Gardening 
Some of our staff and parents attended the Community House for a special gardening activity, ‘How to make a wicking 

garden’.   A wicking garden is an interesting, water-saving way to garden.  Helena Lindorff demonstrated her wicking 

vegetable gardens and helped the participants make a mini one to take home.  Those who attended the activity are invited to 

join us at school to make three large wicking beds with all the children and teachers to extend our vegetable gardens. If there 

are any other interested people in the community who would like to be involved in this exciting school garden project, please 

contact Carol or Rosemary at the school office 5286 1313. 
 

How do we as students use Technology at school?  
Here at school we have iPods, iPads, Nintendo DSIs and computers. On the iPads and iPods, we have many educational 

games, such as interactive books, puzzles, maths games (e.g. times tables, addition, division) and spelling games. We also use 

the iPads to help us be more creative with our work. We can use apps like Puppet Pals to create interesting book reviews and 

Garage Band to make music for our stop   motion animation films. We have many different educational DS chips for our 

DSIs. They include skills such as problem solving, mental maths and comprehension. Some games are Maths Training, the 

Professor Layton series, and heaps of word games.  

On the computers, we use the internet to research for projects on a wide range of things. We also use them to put things into 

folders so that we can access everything we save on different computers, and not just use the same computer every time.  

Some people don't understand how important technology is in our lives. You can find it everywhere. We rely on T.V and 

radio to tell/show us what is happening locally, nationally and internationally. We use phones to communicate over long 

distances, and now we use it to educate students in a fun and creative way. In the future, new technology will be introduced 

and things will change again.  

 

Welcome  to       

 MEREDITH PRIMARY SCHOOL 



Meredith & District News Page 16 November 2012  

 

CENTRAL HIGHLANDS 

 ANTENNA  SERVICE Pty Ltd 
 

Master Technician with over 20 years experience 
 

SPECIALISTS  IN  
 New installations 
   * Service to existing Installations 
    * Melbourne & Regional Reception, including Ch. 31 
      * UHF—VHF—FM Video Systems 
           * Amplifiers and Signal Boosters 
               * Signal and on site testing 
                  * 5 year Warranty on all work 
                     * Tuning of TV sets &  VCR’s 
                        * Work performed to Antenna Technician  
       Association Standards 
                            * Advice – Quotes—Friendly Service 

All Areas 7 Days 

Mobile 0418 508 524            
 

  Ph. 5333 4441   Fax 5332 2435 
fbschaefer@bigpond.com 

Frank Schaefer    
 P.O Box 352W Ballarat 3350     

Meredith Senior 
Citizens Special 
Hat Day 
Jim Hynds 

The theme for the hat day was 

the Melbourne Cup. Well, our 

ladies and gentlemen certainly 

throw themselves into it! 

Some twenty two hats were 

worn including fascinators, 

beautiful flowered hats, dapper 

men’s hats and I must say 

some very funny hats. The 

competition was keen when 

each contestant paraded their 

hats, producing lots of “Oohs and Ahs” and plenty of laughter 

from the group. 

The Judges made comments that every one of the hats was 

worthy of winning, but alas there could only be one ladies 

winner and one gentleman winner. Mrs Billy Elder who looked 

stunning in a red outfit with matching hat, won the ladies 

competition. 

Mr Neil Cooper who looked dapper in a dark suit, bright green 

shirt with a dark green tie and a black hat won the men's 

competition. 

A fabulous day was had by all. The Melbourne Cup Hat Day 

proved very popular and I’m sure the theme will be repeated in 

the future! 

Neil and Billy with their 

winning hats. (Well, not quite 

all of Neil’s!) 

It’s early days at the 
She Oaks Tennis 
Academy but, as 
Marion East’s photos 
show, basic ball skills 
have a way to go.  
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MEREDITH RURAL 

 FIRE BRIGADE 
 

 

 

HOSTS 
 

CFA SUNDAY 
 

  25 November 2012 

    10am – 2pm 

 At the              

  MEREDITH FIRE STATION 
 

BBQ LUNCH PROVIDED 
 

 

 

CFA Sunday provides the Meredith Community a chance to experience and 

interact with the Meredith Fire Brigade and its volunteer members. 
 

The day will include demonstrations from our members, displays, community fire 

prevention and preparation presentations, something for the kid’s and all the 

information you may need to prepare yourself and your property for the 

upcoming fire season. 
 

The Meredith Fire Brigade will also be hosting a CFA Fire Prevention Officer to 

provide one on one advice on all property fire protection and preparation. 
 

Have you ever thought about becoming a CFA Volunteer? All your questions can 

be answered by one of our Officers in a casual and relaxed environment on the 

day allowing you to get a good understanding of CFA , the qualifications and 

experiences that can be gained as a member. 

      'Does the hat fit you?' 
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Coming in the next few months 

Coco Monkey Café 

 will become the 
 

“Coco Monkey Cafe  

and Restaurant” 
 

We will be open on Saturday evenings  

for traditional 

 Southern Style American BBQ. 
 

Good Country Cooking,  

that everyone can afford! 
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Meredith, a better place to be…. 

 
Bill & Susie Weeks, and the staff of the Coco 

Monkey Café would like to thank the Meredith 

community for being so supportive and 

generous to us in our first few months of 

operation. 

We really appreciate having so many other 

businesses and people in the area that are all 

working very hard to make Meredith a great 

place to call home. 

How lucky we are to have two pubs, a store,  a 

roadhouse, pizza, farm and building supplier, 

dairies, a lolly shop, builders, contractors, 

farmers, excavating, lawn and garden,  

nurseries, and many different types of massage 

and healing,  just to name a few, and they are 

all right here for us to enjoy. 

You can see from all the activity on Staughton 

Street that many new ventures are starting up 

and will open soon. All of these businesses 

need your patronage and support, so please 

help them so that they can continue to make 

this, a better place to be. 

Thank you! 
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Book out Coco Monkey Café for 

your next big event. Birthday 

parties, 18ths, 21st, receptions or 

functions of any kind.  

 

 

Cater to any group! 

 

Take away food! 

Fresh Bread: ‘Zeally 
Bay Bakery’ 

Homemade slices and 
baked goods! 

Breakfast served all 
day! 

Fantastic daily 
specials! 

Gluten free breads and 
desserts! 

Car clubs, 

Motorcycle groups, 

book clubs, 

All types of groups welcome! 

Café available to hire 
for any occasion! 

 

Hours: 9am - 4pm Weekdays 
Weekends 10am - 4pm 

COCO MONKEY 
CAFÉ 

Open:  

7  days  

A  

week 

Enquires: 

For any questions or enquires 

please feel free to contact  

Susie or Bill on   52 861 113  

or come into Coco monkey and 

chat to them.  

Business Address: 

27 Staughton street  

Meredith 3333 

Phone:  52 861 113 

E-mail: susiehweeks@yahoo.com.au 

http://au.images.search.yahoo.com/images/view;_ylt=A0S0uD2MzB1QKh4A5FsN5gt.;_ylu=X3oDMTBlMTQ4cGxyBHNlYwNzcgRzbGsDaW1n?back=http%3A%2F%2Fau.images.search.yahoo.com%2Fsearch%2Fimages%3Fp%3Dcartoon%2Bfoods%26n%3D30%26ei%3Dutf-8%26y%3DSearch%26fr%3Dyfp-t-501
http://au.images.search.yahoo.com/images/view;_ylt=A0S0uPDtzB1QmH8AcaQN5gt.;_ylu=X3oDMTBlMTQ4cGxyBHNlYwNzcgRzbGsDaW1n?back=http%3A%2F%2Fau.images.search.yahoo.com%2Fsearch%2Fimages%3Fp%3Dcoffee%26n%3D30%26ei%3Dutf-8%26y%3DSearch%26fr%3Dyfp-t-501%26tab%3D
http://au.images.search.yahoo.com/images/view;_ylt=A0S0uPAQzR1QaSwAGEkN5gt.;_ylu=X3oDMTBlMTQ4cGxyBHNlYwNzcgRzbGsDaW1n?back=http%3A%2F%2Fau.images.search.yahoo.com%2Fsearch%2Fimages%3Fp%3DZeally%2BBay%2Bbread%26n%3D30%26ei%3Dutf-8%26y%3DSearch%26fr%3Dyfp-
http://au.images.search.yahoo.com/images/view;_ylt=A0S0uD07zh1QZyIAsHYN5gt.;_ylu=X3oDMTBlMTQ4cGxyBHNlYwNzcgRzbGsDaW1n?back=http%3A%2F%2Fau.images.search.yahoo.com%2Fsearch%2Fimages%3Fp%3Dfried%2Beggs%26n%3D30%26ei%3Dutf-8%26y%3DSearch%26fr%3Dyfp-t-501%26
http://au.images.search.yahoo.com/images/view;_ylt=A0S0uD6izh1QLWEAYToN5gt.;_ylu=X3oDMTBlMTQ4cGxyBHNlYwNzcgRzbGsDaW1n?back=http%3A%2F%2Fau.images.search.yahoo.com%2Fsearch%2Fimages%3Fp%3Dcartoon%2Bmonkeys%2Beating%26n%3D30%26ei%3Dutf-8%26y%3DSearch%26fr%
http://au.images.search.yahoo.com/images/view;_ylt=A0S0uPFMzx1Qi2QANaYN5gt.;_ylu=X3oDMTBlMTQ4cGxyBHNlYwNzcgRzbGsDaW1n?back=http%3A%2F%2Fau.images.search.yahoo.com%2Fsearch%2Fimages%3Fp%3Dham%2Band%2Bcheese%2Btoasted%2Bsandwiches%26n%3D30%26ei%3Dutf-8%26y
http://au.images.search.yahoo.com/images/view;_ylt=A0S0uPFqxx1QsE8A9o8N5gt.;_ylu=X3oDMTBlMTQ4cGxyBHNlYwNzcgRzbGsDaW1n?back=http%3A%2F%2Fau.images.search.yahoo.com%2Fsearch%2Fimages%3Fp%3Dcartoon%2Bmonkey%2Bbirthdays%26fr%3Dyfp-t-501%26fr2%3Dpiv-web%26tab
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MOBILE AUTOMOTIVE ELECTRICAL SERVICE 
  
 
CALL GARY  

0478 182 592  

3333 
 All Private Road Transport 

 Heavy Earthmovers 

 Agriculture  Equipment 

 Rewire Specialists for  Reliability & 

Performance 

 Starting  Charging 

 Wiring Faults 

 Solar / Wind remote power 

 DC Electrical Engineering 

 L.E.D Lighting 

 

WORKSHOP SITE AT 

MORTIMER ROADHOUSE 
 

NO ONSITE FEE FOR 3333 

POSTCODE RESIDENTS 
 

MOBILE CALLS & SERVICE  

8.30am-8.30pm 
 

Workshop Hours: 

2-5pm Mon—Fri 

9am-12pm Saturday 

NT & DM DUNSTAN 

FIREWOOD, FENCING 

 & GENERAL MAINTENANCE 
 

WHAT CAN WE DO FOR YOU? 
 

 We gladly come to your property and cut your wood for you,  we also  

measure your firebox for you and cut it to size  

 Wood delivery coming soon 

 We put up rural, residential and electric fences 

 We mow lawns and line trimming 

 Previous tractor experience 

 Have heavy rigid licence 

 

Will drive anywhere, 25km out of Meredith may incur a fee.  
 

Let us know what we can do to help you today 
 

Don’t hesitate to call for a quote contact: 

 

 Debby on 0427879895 or  Noel on: 0400861163 

          

  Lamb marking & Mulesing 

Footparing & Footrot                    

Eradication programs 

    Accredited Contractor 

 

Contact  Anthony Faull 

0408 523 519 
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        it’s History 

Meredith History Interest Group 

Cargerie Historical Walk 
A walk on the Bakes property at Cargerie on Sunday, 

October 21 revealed some history that could get lost in 

time if not shared and recorded. Peter Griffiths, local 

historian, former resident of Grenville and the author of 

Three Times Blest told the crowd about George Frederick 

Read and his family and the properties that they occupied 

in early days in Victoria. 

Janene Schillier {Bakes} led us through the lush green 

paddocks and around the picturesque big dams to show the 

features that make the history of this area so important. 

Philip Read and his daughter Isobell, who is the great, 

great, great grand daughter of G.F. Read of Cargerie, 

planted an oak tree at the original home site, below the 

track and above the ford where it is believed that Cobb and 

Co travelled and along the creek from the sheep wash. 

Muriel Toohey {Bakes} told how barren the landscape 

was when she arrived as wife of a Soldier Settler in 1952. 

George Frederick Read Jnr was born in Van Diemen’s 

Land in 1817. 

He was sent by his father to Port Phillip to take up a 

squatting run when he was 19 years of age. It is believed 

that he was the only Australian-born squatter to take up 

land in Victoria. 

He set sail from Launceston with 675 sheep on board the 

ship John Dunscombe and arrived at Point Henry on May 

5, 1837 to establish a station near Modewarre. In 

November 1837 he heard of a good extensive run on the 

Leigh River and Cargerie Creek near Meredith. He 

decided to occupy the run, naming it “Cargerie” and 

erected a temporary homestead of wood thatched with 

bark. The property comprised 23,710 acres and was held 

by the Read family until 1859.He married Helen Patterson 

and they had three children. George Frederick Read died 

at Cargerie on February 26, 1854, aged just 37. His father 

had purchased a property of 787 acres in 1845 and named 

it “Terona”. 

This area is now the suburb of Belmont in Geelong. 

George Frederick’s only surviving son, Alexander Read, 

purchased “Lawaluk” at Mt Mercer and this property was 

owned by the Read family until 1969. 

Moranghurk Soldier Settlement  

We are contacting members of the families of the settlers 

to invite them to be involved. Does anyone know where 

any members of the Phillips family live? 

 
We catalogue and talk history at the Masonic Lodge Centre 

from 9 am on the last Thursday of the month. All Welcome. 

LAND SELECTION AT GEELONG. (from our own 

correspondent.) The land selection took place this day 

(Wednesday), at the court-house, and was well attended. 

At ten o'clock, the time for closing the gates, there were 

at least 1,800 people present. This was quite unexpected 

by the land officers, and caused a great amount of 

inconvenience, as the courthouse was altogether 

incapable of holding more than a third of those present. 

A small stockade had been erected outside, but even then 

any amount of crushing ensued. A large number of ladies 

were present, and amongst the crowd were bankers and 

lawyers and their clerks, the principal mercantile men of 

the town and district, and a very large number who 

looked like bona fide settlers. The land was situate at 

Narmbool and Cargerie, distant about twenty miles from 

Geelong, near the River Leigh, and not above the 

average quality. At two o'clock the whole of the tickets 

were issued and placed in the ballot-box, and the 

drawing commenced. The number of tickets issued were 

said to be near a thousand. The following were the 

fortunate selectors:---Richard Coverdale, 289 acres, 

Narmbool; Thos. Devitt, 180 acres, Narmbool; Mary 

Bohan, 320 acres, Cargerie; John Hubbard, Fyansford, 

166 acres, Cargerie; John Hucker, Bellerine, 536 acres, 

Narmbool; Thos. Fitzpatrick and Michael Green, St. 

Alban's, 632 acres, Narmbool; John Osborne, Ballan, 

277 acres, Narmbool and Cargerie; Patrick Ryan, farmer, 

Lake Connewarre, 72 acres, Cargerie; Jane Helms, 

Barrabool-hills, 295 acres, Narmbool; Timothy Brennan, 

Kildare, 520 acres, Narmbool; Thomas Hastie, 

Buninyong, 270 acres, Narmbool; Duncan M'Naughton, 

Inver- leigh, 376 acres, Cargerie; Jno. M'Donald, 

Inglewood, 472 acres, Narmbool; James Creed, 

Pollocksford, 484 acres, Cargerie; Jno. Mulgueeney, 

Smeaton, 594 acres, Narmbool; James Bohun, Kildare, 

480 acres, Narmbool; James Leckie, Ballarat, 236 acres, 

Cargerie; Frank Hewitt, Duneed, 204 acres, Cargerie; 

James Rigney, Geelong, 193 acres, Cargerie; Mary 

Carroll, St. Kilda, 103 acres, Cargerie; Robert Steward, 

declined to select; W. J. Reid, Meredith, 240 acres, 

Narmbool; John Stewart, Werribee, 117 acres, 

Narmbool; Albert Benarl, German Town, 100 acres, 

Cargerie; Alexander Fraser, Geelong, 152 acres, 

Narmbool; Alexander Patrick Campbell, Melbourne, 58 

acres, Cargerie; Anne Dwyer, Buninyong, 61 acres, 

Narmbool; John Tracey, sen., 51 acres, Cargerie. The 

whole land open was taken by soon after five o'clock. 

The court, upon the readmission, was so full that after 

some little disturbance the officer ordered the ballot box 

to be taken outside the court, each selector being 

accompanied by a constable into the building as his name 

came out of the box to complete his selection. The 

greatest possible interest was taken, and had there been 

ten times the quantity of land open it would have been 

selected. As it was, hundreds went away disappointed. 

The land was principally leased, and but very few 

certificates were made use of. The amount received was 

£455 6s.6d. 
The Argus (Melbourne, Vic. : 1848 - 1956) 15 March 186? 
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Nolan Family Buninyong 
Cemetery Expedition 
Marg Cooper 
 

The Nolan family reconnected with their forebears at the 

Buninyong Cemetery on Sunday October 14. 

They also connected with relations from at least 3 branches of 

the family that came from Ireland. 
 

Patrick and Margaret Nolan {Hansberry} from Galway 

departed from Dublin with their 7 youngest children on 

December 18, 1854 on the Rienzi. They arrived in Melbourne 

on April 22, 1855. Their 2 older children, Michael 20 and 

Bridget 21 had arrived on the “Mangerton” at Geelong on June 

5, 1852 as assisted immigrants. Family history tells that they 

walked to Bungal where they were contracted to George 

Edgerton for 12 months, for ₤25 per annum with rations. 

Their eldest son Martin who was born about 1828 served some 

time in the English Army in India and married in India and had 

6 children before they immigrated to Australia and settled near 

Buninyong. Patrick died in 1878 and his Will records that he 

had an interest in 20 acres of land in the Parish of Yarrowee, 

County of Grenville held under license from the Crown with 

improvements being a 20 X 14 feet stable built of slabs and 

with a bark roof, erected 18 years ago, a 2 roomed 

weatherboard cottage with a bark roof erected 18 years ago, a 

30 X 14 feet barn built of board with a shingle roof erected 18 

years ago, post and rail fencing and an interest in 22 acres at 

Black Lead. 
 

Peter Nolan the 5th child of Patrick and Margaret took up title to 

the land at Cargerie in 1865 although they farmed the land 

earlier. He married Alice Halfpenny and they had one son John. 

John married Mary O’Neil and they had 10 children including 

James Edward Nolan who married Elizabeth Bowman. 

John Nolan who lives and farms the Cargerie land is the son of 

Jim and Bessie Nolan. 

It is believed that the Nolan family may be the only family in 

Cargerie who are still on the land originally selected by their 

forebears. 
 

Over 90 family members gathered at the Buninyong Cemetery 

at 11 am, were issued with a name tag and a map of the 

cemetery that showed the position of the Nolan graves and 

walked the cemetery and listened to stories about their 

ancestors. 

The crowd then adjourned to the Buninyong Town Hall for a 

group photo before devouring a delicious lunch supplied by the 

Meredith Kindergarten Committee. 

Video recordings were made of interviews with the ‘elders’ – 

Margaret Dunn, Nell Tucker, John, Martin and James Nolan. A 

display of Nolan family trees and Nolan memorabilia created 

much interest and there was lots of talking and catching up and 

meeting other Nolans. Finding themselves in the framework of 

the family tree was a revelation and joy for many, and interest 

and curiosity was awakened to appreciate and experience clan 

Nolan in new ways.  
 

Mary and John Nolan tell that in 2015 the Nolan family will 

have been in Australia for 160 years, the Nolan family will 

have had title to the land at Cargerie for 150 years, Mary and 

John will have been married for 50 years and the Music Festival 

will celebrate 25 years. They would like to celebrate these 

significant dates and would like to make a record of the Nolan 

Family History. They invite people to contribute ideas and 

information as to how to celebrate and to record! 

APPOINTMENTS.--His Excellency the Governor has 

appointed the following gentlemen to be magistrates 

of the territory and its dependencies:… George Freder-

ick Read, the younger, of Cargerie, River Leigh 
The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW : 1842 - 1954) 16 June 1845 

CLAIMS TO LEASES OF CROWN LANDS BE-

YOND THE SETTLED DISTRICTS. PORTLAND 

BAY DISTRICT.  Superintendent's Office, Mel-

bourne, January, 1849. His Excellency the Governor 

directs it to be notified, for the information of all per-

sons interested, that in pursuance of Her Majesty's Or-

der in Council, March 9. 1847, the undermentioned 

persons have demanded Leases of the several runs of 

Crown Land particularised in connection with their 

respective names. Persons who object to any of these 

claims, either wholly or in part, should lodge caveats 

at this office within two months from the present date, 

...By His Excellency's Command,  C. J. LA TROBE.                                                                       

….241. Read George .Frederick, jun. Name of run, 

Cargerie. Estimated area, 23,710 acres. Estimated 

grazing capability. 50 head of cattle and 10,000 

sheep…..                                                
The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW : 1842 - 1954) 4 April 1849 

SALE OF STATIONS Mr. John Paterson's Cargarie 

station, near Meredith, Victoria, with 15,500 sheep, for 

£14,000.---Pastoral Times, April 30 
The Maitland Mercury & Hunter River General Advertiser (NSW : 

1843 - 1893) 10 May 1864.       

AREAS OPEN AT GEELONG. Robert Rede, Esq, 

Land Officer. Cargerie---Including part of the parish 

of Cargerie, watered by the River Leigh and by 

Cargerie Creek and its tributaries, distant from 4 to 7 

miles westerly from the railway station at Meredith, 

and about 15 miles south of Buninyong, and 32 miles 

north of Geelong.     
From Bendigo Advertiser (Vic. : 1855 - 1918) 6 May 1865 

The following, from the Geelong Advertiser, may be 

taken for what it is worth :--" A strange piece of 

conduct on the part of the Hon. J.M. Grant has been 

reported to us by a selector in Cargerie, which, if we 

are not misinformed, ought certainly to be inquired 

into. Our informant states that about two years ago he 

selected 495 acres of land in Cargerie. A few months 

after-wards 118 acres were taken away from him, on 

the grounds that the land was required for an industrial 

school; no such school has been erected, but other 

persons have been allowed to select the land under the 

42nd clause. 
South Bourke Standard (Vic. : 1861 - 1873)  9 April 1869 

Historical excerpts compiled by Jan McDonald, MHIG 
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Bannockburn 
 MAINTENANCE 

& ENGINEERING 
                                                   Pty Ltd 

 Mechanical Maintenance 
 Machining 

 Welding 
 Fabrication 

 Onsite Service Available 

Contact Gavin Adamson 

0428 521 489 
AH: 5281 2003 

43 Holder Rd 

Bannockburn 

 

PROFESSIONAL ACCOUNTING &  
BUSINESS SERVICES 

 

Accounting, Taxation and Financial  
Planning for Individuals & Small Business 

 

*QUALIFIED ACCOUNTANT & REGISTERED TAX AGENT* 
 

JRP provides specialized accounting, taxation 
and financial planning for small business 
and individuals. 

  GENERAL ACCOUNTING 

  TAXATION SERVICES 

  GST and BAS SERVICES 

  BOOKKEEPING 

  COMPLETE PAYROLL MANAGEMENT  

            SERVICES 

  SPECIALIZED REPORTING SERVICES 

  BUSINESS COMPUTER SYSTEMS and  

            IMPLEMENTATION 

  BUSINESS ADVICE and SOLUTIONS 

  TRAINING SERVICES 

JRP is able to provide its services either on site or 
off site. Contact JRP to discuss all of your needs.  
The initial consultation is FREE of charge. 
 
Contact John: Telephone/Facsimile: (03)52821082 
                       Mobile: 0408 821 082 
                       E-mail: jrpaccounting.com.au 

          

                   

 the “Top Pub” 

Your hosts Steve and Cath 

 
 

 

               -New menu as well as old favourites 

   -Live music  

   -Open fires 

   -FREE pool Wednesday  nights from 6pm 

   -Bistro Open Wednesday to Sunday 

   -Bar Meals Tuesday to Sunday 

   -Seniors lunches Wednesday & Thursday 12-2  $12 

          including chefs choice of desserts- $4 
        

Come and enjoy our hospitality in a friendly atmosphere. 

  51 Staughton St Meredith Victoria 3333  Phone: 0352 861 311 

    Email morrowsmeredith@live.com.au 

                        orrow’s 

      eredith 

   otel 
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TRADING AS 

 

MEREDITH ROADHOUSE 
New trading hours  

Now open at 6am Monday to Friday, 7am on Saturdays, 

and 8am on Sundays 

 

ALSO AVAILABLE 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

*Hamburgers                              *Fresh Sandwiches 

*Cappuccino                               * Milk 

*Fish and Chips  
 

*Diesel fuel       *Unleaded  

*LPG        *EFTPOS  

*Ice        *Premium Unleaded        

*45kg gas bottles now $88 rent free with free delivery    

 *9kg swap & go  bottles $25  

*15kg forklift bottles $27.50   

  Available for pick up or delivery 

                         

Delivery areas Geelong, Bellarine Peninsula, 

Gheringhap, Bannockburn, Teesdale, Inverleigh, 

Lethbridge, Meredith, Steiglitz, Anakie, Lara. 

Please note for pickup a ute or trailer must be used. 

Phone Cards also now available 

Phone orders welcome everyday ph 52 861 556 for all  

your fuel and take away food requirements 

 

Don't forget bulk fuel available  

ph David Mortimer on 0418 524 219 
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Elaine Farm Supplies 
 

Monday-Friday 9am-6pm Saturday 9am-1.30pm  5264 midland Hwy Elaine Vic 3334 
 

 

NEW ITEMS ARRIVING EVERY WEEK – COME IN AND HAVE A LOOK 
 

 

WE STOCK ALL YOUR FARMING AND ANIMAL NEEDS FROM: 

 

AND MUCH MORE 

VET SERVICES ALSO AVALIABLE EVERY THURSDAY IN STORE 
 

 

Come in and meet our friendly staff for everyday savings 

 
FOR ENQUIRES and VET BOOKINGS CALL 53415665 

 

*All prices include GST and are subject to change and availability ** Delivery days will be set by Elaine Farm Supplies and limited to 50km radius 

●  HORSE FEEDS 

          20kg Horse Pellets from $11.70 

●  CHOOK FOOD 

          20kg Layer Pellets from $11.25 

●  ANIMAL HEALTH ITEMS 

●  NATURAL HERBS AVALIABLE 

●  HEADSTALLS & LEADROPES 

●  HAY BAGS 

●  SHAMPOOS AND SHOW 

PREPERATIONS 

●  HORSE VACCINES 

●  FARRIER ITEMS 

●  VARIETY OF ANIMAL 

SUPPLEMENTS 

●  MIROTEC AND SKYE PARK RUGS 

ON REQUEST 

●  EAR TAGS 

●  SHEARING SUPPLIES 

●  LAMB MARKING NEEDS 

●  RUG REPAIR SERVICE 

●  ADULT & KIDS BLUNSTONES 

●  CONCRETE 

●  PASTURE SEEDS 

●  FERTILIZERS 

●  HERBICIDES 

●  Herbicide for spraying gauze bush 5ltr 

          from $ 138.00 

  

●  DOG  FOOD 

          20kg dry dog food from $19.80 

●  CAT FOOD 

●  WORMING PRODUCTS 

●  FLEA CONTROL 

●  PIPE (POLY & METAL) & FITTINGS 

●  ROOFING IRON/CLADDING 

●  GUTTERING 

●  FIREWOOD 

●  KINDLING (300KG $30) 

●  ALL FENCING MATERIALS 

●  WOODEN/STEEL POSTS 

●  CATTLE/SHEEP PANELS 

●  HAY (ROUND ROLLS & SMALL     

SQUARES) 

●  CONCRETE/PLASTIC TROUGHS 

●  STOCK FEEDERS 

●  GUDAIR AND VACCINES 

●  BUILDING TIMBER AVALIABLE 

●  (HARDWOOD & TREATED PINE) 

●  SNAIL & SLUG PELLETS 

●  WOOD SHAVINGS 

●  VARIETY OF MINERAL LICKS 

●  BOLTS & FASTNERS 

●  GREASE & OIL  
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Meredith 

Carpentry 
 

0409 862 326 
 

 Experienced 

 Construction 

 Renovation 

 Maintenance/Repairs 

 Domestic and rural 

 Free quote and advice 
 

matfisher@rocketmail.com 

 

 

Country to          
 Coast 
Electrical 

R.E.C. 14586 

 
All Types of Electrical Installations 

Pensioner Discounts and Free Quotes 

Mob. 0419 504 297   
 

Shaun Bubb 
email: shaun.bubb@bigpond.com 

66 Brunel St. Lethbridge 3332 

A & R Durran 

Bricklaying 
  OVER 15 YEARS EXPERIENCE 

 

Phone/Fax:  03 5281 9403  

Anthony Mobile: 0409 524 438 
 

426 Sheoaks Road, Maude 3331 
ABN 63 614 843 881  

Now Able To Accept New Clients 
 

1 LAWLER STREET, MEREDITH.     BY APPOINTMENT ONLY 
 

0439 291 590 
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POOCHS ‘N’ MORE 

DOG GROOMING SALON 
 

 
 

 WASHING, CLIPPING & BRUSHING 

 NAIL TRIMS & EAR CLEANING 

 QUALITY SHAMPOOS AND CONDITIONERS 
 

FOR INFORMATION AND BOOKINGS  
 
 

CALL HAYLEY 0430 128 667 
 

LOCATED IN MEREDITH 
 

Scott Thomson Electrical 

 

Domestic Industrial 

Commercial 
 

New Homes / Extensions 

 

Poultry Farm Installation & 

Maintenance 

 

Garages / Sheds 

 

Renovations / Rewires 

 

Underground Power Supplies 

 

General Wiring, Repairs, Additions 
 

    127 Eagle Crt 

     Teesdale      REC 11212 
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with laughter. Our little ghost town had come to life! 

With so few volunteers (in the Back to Steiglitz 

Association) most of us tend to do more than one (or two, 

or even three) jobs on the day.  Meaning, beyond our 

allotted stall or activity, we rarely get to see how the day 

is progressing - very much a case of nose down, tail up.  

I’m lucky, for my role as ‘roving’ photographer ensures 

not only lots of exercise, but that I get to see the entire day 

unfold – especially the fun bits. 

Bits such as the billy cart races (fabulous fun thanks to the 

Scouts); the rope making (so that’s how they did it); gold 

panning (Doug is always swamped with eager miners of 

all ages); blacksmithing (where the shoes just made were 

then put on a real horse); the raffles (young Seth won first 

prize – he could be flying around in a helicopter right 

now), and the introduction of Pete’s simply hilarious 

Golden Shovel Digging Competition (one way to get our 

gutters cleaned out!). 

Though the Back to Steiglitz also has a serious side.  We 

need to raise the money it takes to keep the town’s 

historic public buildings maintained & repaired.  Without 

the proceeds from this little Festival, it simply wouldn’t 

be possible, for although the Parks provide some money, 

it’s not enough.  Although we may put in the sweat, tears 

& hard work needed to create this day, if you didn’t turn 

MRC 
Mead Rural Contracting  

 

 

 

●  Spreading...........Fertilising 
●  Spraying.......(Broad acre/ spot spraying/ ATV.) 
●  All types of Fencing (stock yards & entrances) 
●  Slashing (New machine and tractor) 
●  Steel Fabrication & Welding (Horse shelters & sheds) 
●  Baling 
●  Plantation Clearing (firewood, thinning, revegetating) 
  

EXCAVATIONS 
●  Bobcat..................................Site cuts 
●  12 Ton Excavator ...........Rock Clearing 
●  Tipper................................Driveways 

  
SIMON- 0439348003 
JIM-        0404821648 Free quotes on any job, any size......... 

up for the Festival our little town would very quickly fall 

into disrepair. 

So, every one of you who bought cake, biscuits or home-

made lemonade from Sugg’s blacksmith’s cottage, 

allowed your child a lucky dip, or tried your luck at the 

raffles (these were all BTS Association stalls), should feel 

great about yourselves.  For every dollar you spent not 

only made what we did worthwhile, it also made a 

difference – a big one.     

That’s why we, the little band of elated, though exhausted 

volunteers of the Back to Steiglitz Association (remember, 

new members always welcome!) want to say a huge 

“thank you” to all those in our extended community who 

helped make our little Festival the raging success it was. 

We hope you all enjoyed yourselves, ‘cause we sure did! 

Perhaps we’ll see you at the ‘Airing of the Quilts’ in  

October 2013. 

Back to Steiglitz  (from page 1) 

Onion Grass at the BTS 
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B&S Stock & Pet Supplies 

Cnr Milton & Burns Sts. Bannockburn   

Phone 5281 1566 

We stock all your requirements including: 
 

 Horse Feed 

 Molasses 

 Dog & Cat Food 

 Horse Shoe Nails 

 Poultry 

 Collars & Leads 

 Bird Seed 

 Supplements 

 Pure Apple Cider Vinegar available  

 Horse Rugs (all sizes) 

 Double Horse Float Hire    
           

Agents for Sureguard Solar Electric Fence Energizers 

       Delivery can be arranged 

 Hours:-   Mon - Fri  8.30am- 5.30pm  

   Sat 8.30am-1pm    Sun 10am– 1pm 

Guaranteed  Septic  
Solutions  Pty  Ltd 

A.C.N. 111 827 804 
 

Gary Toulmin (licenced Drainer) 

Ph: 52 817297   Mobile 0438083044 

179 Talltree Road 

Lethbridge 3332 
 

For all your Drainage and Earthmoving Needs 

 Septic systems sand filters, treatment          

plants 

 Storm water 

 Sewer connections 

 Site clearing ,excavation, 

 Culverts 

 Backhoe hire 

 Specialist advice on replacing existing systems 

to water saving re-usable  

          systems 

 Free quote, special deals 

Our product, service and price won’t be 

beaten Guaranteed 
 

 free quotes, special deals 

        

QUALIFIED PLASTERER 
  

WORKMANSHIP GUARANTEED 

 

AFFORDABLE RATES 

 

       ANYWHERE  IN THE MEREDITH AREA  
 

PHONE ADRIAN 

   

HOME  53415705 

Mobile  0416 543 026 

Jo Klein 
Soul Based Psychotherapy 
Life Counselling & Coaching, 

Hypnotherapy 
NLP, Healing Touch (Massage, Reiki & Seichim) 

Spiritual Guidance & Regular Meditation Classes 
 

2 Arthur St, Belmont VIC 3216 
4 Ballan Rd, Meredith VIC 3333 

0438 828 042 
www.jokleincoaching.com 
jokleincoaching@hotmail.com 

●  New Homes 
●  Extensions/renovations 
●  Building Maintenance 
●  Decks, Pergolas 
●  Verandahs, Carports 
●  Bathroom Renovations 
●  Owner Builders 
●  Farm Buildings, Equine facilities  
●  Shearing Sheds 
●  Timber floors 
●  Insurance work 
●  Window & Door Replacement 
●  Plans & Permits obtained 
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Book Review 

Marg’s 

 

Ballarat Big Vac ABN 39 905 288 238 

 

Specialising in Septic Tank Cleaning Services and all 

other aspects of vacuum cleaning including:- 
 

 Insulation and Dust 

 Grain Silos 

 Elevator Pits 

 Water Tanks and Flood Damage 

 Grease Traps 

 Pressure Cleaning 
 

EPA licence accredited 
 

Phone Milton Howard on mobile: 0409 503 778 

 

 

J & S AITKEN  

 AUTOMOTIVE 
WHY COME TO US, WHEN WE’LL COME TO YOU 
 

JOEL AITKEN  
 

MOBILE MECHANIC 

  FULLY QUALIFIED 

MECHANIC 

 

JOEL  0403 544 904   SAM   0423 627 436 

aitkenautomotive@hotmail.com  

Celestine by Gillian Tindall 
 

The book is sub-titled “Voices from a French Village”. 

The English author and her husband bought a house in a 

small village in central rural France, outside the tourist 

circuit and largely unexplored even in literature. 

She became interested in the history of the village, 

assiduously collected, developed a network of helpers, 

material bits found their way into her possession and 

people talked to her. 

When she acquired a footstool embroidered with a cat by 

Celestine, some table napkins from Celestine’s trousseau 

and a cache of tightly folded love letters to Celestine in a 

deserted house, she may have decided to centre the book 

on this character. 
 

The book is all true and is crammed with historical fact. 

The author has used many sources for the history 

including municipal registers, newspapers, military 

records, census records, land registry records and novels 

written in various eras. Celestine, the daughter of an inn-

keeper was born in 1844 and died in 1933. 

The author tells us that her lifespan roughly coincided with 

the great transformation in France of peasants into citizens 

and the death of subsistence farming. 

The author describes Celestine only in silhouette but her 

story guides the narrative back to her great grandfather, 

sideways to other kin and neighbours and forwards to son 

and grandchild. All this is written in the context of 

changing seasons and conditions in France over hundreds 

of years and the varied spans of individual lives. 

The book has been described as “a meditation on time 

itself, part biography, part history of a locality and part 

study of great historical change”. 
 

In the book there are many diversions, crooked ways and 

cul-de-sacs. 

The author skirts around things, leaves gaps or dangles a 

tale in front of us to leave it more untold than told. 

It was suggested that she used this method because with 

history there is always more to be said and more to be 

collected and interpreted. 

The historical events that affected the village like the wars, 

the changes in village life like the replacement of washing 

clothes on the rocks in the stream with a private laundry or 

“lavoir” and the insights into individual lives are 

fascinating. But the book is fairly difficult to read because 

it is very detailed, has not really got a story line and 

contains many French names and quotes. 

 
The book for discussion in November is “As I Walked Out One 

Midsummer Morning” by Laurie Lee. 
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Help the environment and your finances 

We  Pay  You  

Cash for Scrap 
at competitive market rates 

 

We want your: 
Roofing iron 

Batteries 

Alloy Wheels 

Car Bodies, motors, radiators 

Fridges & Washing Machines 

Brass 

Copper Wire 

Aluminium Cans 

Stainless Steel 
 

ABN required for commercial quantities  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 SIL’S MEREDITH 
WINDOW CLEANING SERVICE 

 

LEADLIGHT POLISHING 
GENERAL GLASS CLEANING 

 

CALL SILVANO ON 
 

MOBILE  0458 006 294 
A/H  0352 861 543 

 

WINDOW WASHING 

WOOLABRAI  PTY  LTD 
(Meredith Wool Store) 

 

Wool Buyers & Merchandise 
Midland Hwy, Meredith 

 

Phone Pat or Ken  52 861 223 
 

Mobile  0408 861 221 

 RURAL FENCING 

     all types 

new, repairs, electric 

gateways  driveways  plantations 

stock yards and horse fencing 
 

     for a quality job 
 

     Ph Darren 0408 823341 
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Bannockburn Pharmacy Newsletter 
Proprietors: Scott Wilkes & Damian Bennett 

6 High Street 
Bannockburn  VIC   3331 

Phone: 5281 1519 

 

Opening Hours: 
Monday:    8:30am-6:00pm 

Tuesday:      8:30am-6:00pm 

Wednesday:    8:30am-6:00pm 

Thursday:    8:30am-6:00pm 

Friday:    8:30am-6:00pm 

Saturday:     8:30am-1:00pm 

Sunday:     Closed 

Public Holiday’s: Closed 

Christmas Shopping Night – Tuesday 27
th

 November (6:30pm – 9:00pm) 

Have you started your Christmas Shopping yet? 
Well it’s hard to believe that Christmas is less than 8 weeks away! Most of us will be    
thinking “Don’t remind me” and there will be others who will have already started their 
Christmas shopping.  If you haven’t already started your Christmas shopping, then why 
not kick start it at our Christmas Shopping Night on Tuesday 27th November?  We 
have had a lot of new gifts arriving during the past few weeks so we are stocked up and 
have gifts for everyone.  We also offer lay-by and free gift wrapping, and don’t forget to 
use your Gift Club Membership card when purchasing a gift as you receive 20% off gifts 
all year and 25% off gifts during December!  Remember it’s free to join!! 

**************************************************************************************************** 

Christmas Shopping Night 

Don’t forget our annual Christmas Shopping Night will be held at the Pharmacy on   
Tuesday 27th November from 6:30pm to 9:00pm.  Last year we had a huge number of 
people attend the evening that had a great time.  Again this year there will be lucky door 
prizes drawn every 30 minutes and there will be in excess of $2000 worth of prizes to 
give away on the night!  Plus there will be finger food and drinks provided throughout the 
evening.  On the night will be offering our Gift Club Members 30% off all gifts!!             
Remember to join our FREE Gift Club so you get this fantastic discount on the evening if 
you aren’t already a member.  This will be a great chance to kick start your Christmas 
Shopping if you haven’t already started!  Please bring your friends and family and join us 
on what will be another fun and enjoyable evening on Tuesday 27th November from 
6:30pm to 9:00pm.    

**************************************************************************************************** 

Chemmart Gift Cards 

If you can’t decide what to buy someone whether it is for a birthday, Christmas or just to 
say “thank you” then why not buy someone a Chemmart gift card?  The Chemmart Gift 
Cards have the same appearance as EFTPOS card and there is no minimum amount 
that you have to load onto the card.  Gift cards are valid for 12 months and you don’t 
have to spend the entire amount in one transaction.  You can use some now and more at 
a later time.  Also a Chemmart Gift card can be used at any Chemmart store.  The only 
item that cannot be purchased using your gift card are prescriptions.  So if you are stuck 
what to buy someone come in and let us show you our Chemmart Gift cards. 

****************************************************************************************************   

Pharmacy Birthday Celebrations 

On the Friday 23rd November, will see us celebrate 6 years since taking over the    
Pharmacy.  We can’t believe how fast this has gone.  To celebrate our birthday we will 
be offering double Chemmart cash when you use your Chemmart Rewards Card on 
Friday 23rd November.  We would like to thank everyone for their continued support over 
the past 6 years and we look forward to servicing you in the coming year during which 
time will hopefully see us moving into new premises!  

**************************************************************************************************** 

2013 Calendars now available  

With 2013 fast approaching we now have our 2013 Chemmart calendars in-store.  They 

are FREE so please come in and help yourself to one. 

Pharmacy Features: 
Sukin Organic Products 

●  International Protein  

●  Homy Ped shoes 

●  Diabetes Australia Agency 

●  Kate Morgan Weight Loss 

Centre 

●  Vitamins 

●  Webster-paks 

●  Home Medicine Reviews 

●  Medicare Access Point 

●  Digital Photo printing 

●  Giftware for all ages 

●  Free gift wrapping 

●  Darrell Lea Chocolates 

●  Burt’s Bees 

●  Natio 

●  Revlon 

●  BYS Cosmetics 

●  Fragrances 

●  In Essence Aromatherapy 

●  Natural Instinct 

●  Baby section 
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5286 8220 
 

Farm & Rural 

Fence Contractors 

 

Direct Drill 

Available 

MEREDITH CONSTRUCTIONS 
GEOFF L. HARDY    D.B.U 15273 

 

Registered Building Practitioner For 
 

New Homes          Renovations 

  Additions                         Ground Floor 

    2nd. Storey           Bathrooms 

         Kitchens                       Decking                                            

            Painting                           Tiling                

                 Plans etc.                        Pergolas 

                        All aspects of concreting 

Phone 0409 850 611  8am - 5pm 

 

Equine Hoof Care 

And Farrier 
 

Servicing locally  

Bare foot trims and balancing 

Prompt service and 

 competitive rates 

 

 

Ph Jayson  52 861 342   0422 664 764  

 

119 Mt. Mercer Road,  Ph: 5286 1346 

Meredith, 3333   Mob: 0417 594 324 
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CONTRACT SOWING 
 

All your winter sowing needs 

Seed and Super Unit 

 Available 
 

Phone Daryl  Wells 

52 861 285  0418 535 713 

Warwick Mob 0408 508303 
Michael Mob 0429 867490 

CONTACT 
Warwick  Mob. 0408 508 303  

pitcherindustries@bigpond.com 

Labeccamoo Massage  

& Holistic Healing. 
October Special: Book any full  

healing/massage and receive $10 off  

your second full healing/massage. 

*Hot Stone Massage       *Relaxation Massage 

*Reiki            *Intuitive Healing 

Spring Hours: Wed-Fri: 12-5 Sat-Sun: 11-5 

Appointments also available Tuesdays and evenings. 

48 Staughton St. Meredith. 

 Ph Mandy: 0433 092 112 

**Love and Approve of Yourself** 7 21 8 43 

28 29 51 

57 80 

137 

Answer to Brain Gym puzzle on page 14 
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Foxy’s Family Restaurant & Café 

 
Dine in or Takeaway 

Phone orders Welcome  

       5286 1188 
 

Back by popular demand… 

Whole BBQ Chickens & Chicken Packs. 

Choose from our range of homemade salads or 

Roast Vegetables. 
 

 

All you can eat Pizza, Pasta  

and Salad  
 Wed & Thurs Nights  5:00pm - 8:00pm 

Adults $15 

Kids (under 12) $9 

                Bookings Essential 

 
 

Its nearly Xmas Time!!! Come in and browse 

around and choose a gift for that special person. 
 

 

Foxy’s will be CLOSED for 2 weeks. 

From 24th Dec to 8th Jan. Re open 9th Jan.                  

Open 6 Days 

Tuesday    12 - 7 

Wed - Sat   9 - 8 

Sunday    10 - 8 

MONDAY CLOSED 


